LALIT

153 Main Road, Grand River North West, Port Louis, Republic of Mauritius

Tel/Fax:  208 5551. E-mail   lalmel@intnet.mu

24th June, 2002

Urgent attention:

Mr. Hootesh Ramburn 

Director General MBC

Pasteur St. 

Forest-Side 

Dear Sir,

In view of the proposed debate on the 2002 Budget that the MBCTV is planning to organise Lalit is requesting that our “current” of opinion be represented in this important event. The MBC Act section 4f moreover obliges the Corporation to “strike a fair balance in the allocation of broadcasting hours among various …political standpoints”. 

Lalit as you are probably aware, has consistently criticised the economic policy that all the political parties in the present National Assembly has applied at different times in our history.  LALIT is the only political party which represents the following political standpoints, and is thus an important current, and MBC should represent it: anti-corporate-globalization, pro-secularism, anti-communalism, feminism, egalitarian ideas, anti-capitalism, anti-stalinism, socialism, economic democracy, trade union rights, that economic and social rights should be enshrined in the constitution, that work should be a right, against repression and in particular police brutality, against bureaucratization of democracy, against the entire “logic” of the IMF, WB, WTO, NEPAD, AGOA, against the apartheid Israel is imposing on the Palestinian people, against the de-regulation of labour laws. We have ample publications over the past 25 years since our formation to prove this.

Following Mr. Berenger’s budget speech last week, we issued a Press commmunique in which we criticised again the economic measures in it and for which we believe the MSM-MMM-PMSD government has obtained no democratic mandate to apply. We also condemned the 15% increase of the VAT, the continuing dismantlement of the welfare state  and the broadening of the privitisation of essential services. 

The Ptr and the PMXD while criticising the MSM-MMM-PMSD Budget share the same economic policy of privitisation, the undermining of the pillars of the Welfare state and in relying more heavily on indirect taxes like the VAT to finance government expenses. 

As Lalit has a different political standpoint with all the parties in the present governmnent and with the parliamentary opposition parties, we believe that for a genuine debate the MBCTv should provide broadcasting space for Lalit standpoint to be heard at the proposed debate on the 2002 Budget. 

For all these reasons, as well as your statutory duty to represent different currents of opinion, we call on you to invite us to share our ideas with your televiewers.

Yours sincerely,

Alain Ah-Vee

for LALIT

